
 

 

Salisbury Area Board - Older and Vulnerable Adults grants report 

 

The Salisbury Area Board’s Health and Wellbeing group met on Friday 11 November, 

including attendances from Karlene Jammeh (Area Board Delivery Officer), Irene Kohler 

(Older People’s Champion and chair of Silver Salisbury), Anne Trevett (Chair of Safer 

and Supportive Salisbury) and Kate Darbyshire (Senior Resident Engagement Officer). 

Grant applications were reviewed and extensively discussed by the panel of 

volunteers and officers that benefit and improve older and vulnerable 

residents’ health and wellbeing in Salisbury and seek to address the local 

priorities for Salisbury: 

❖ Youth engagement, employment and positive activity opportunities 
❖ Addressing climate change 
❖ Supporting positive mental health and wellbeing 
❖ Supporting under-represented groups 
❖ Improving transport and access 

 

The total amount in the Older People and Vulnerable grants fund for 2022/23 is £1,960.00 

One Older People and Vulnerable Adults grant application for Salisbury was presented to the group and the 

following recommendations have been made to the Salisbury Area Board: 

Grant 

application 

Project cost Amount 

requested 

Amount 

recommended 

Rationale 

MUSE CIC – 

The Listening 

Project 

£800.00 £500.00 £500.00 

 

• The panel agreed that the Listening project is a 
valuable initiative, which will capture stories 
and experiences of Ukrainian guests in 
Salisbury, during these challenging times 

• The project will create and share an 
understanding of culture, language and 
experiences with the local community of 
Salisbury 

• This is a pilot project and learning from this is 
crucial. The panel would be keen for the 
applicant to submit a second stage bid when 
needed 

• The panel recommend the full amount of 
£500.00 to be awarded 
  

TOTAL £800.00 £500.00 £500.00  

 


